Fremont Neighborhood Council Board Meeting – July 25, 2016
Board members present:  Stephanie Pure, Pete Hornyack, Linda Clifton, Jim Engelhardt, Elfriede Noble, Shawn Mulanix, Toby Thaler, Norma Jones, Judie Clarridge.
Stephanie opened the meeting and invited everyone to introduce themselves and share any announcements:
· Spoke & Food at the Red Door, July 26:  Bike to dinner and support Hunger Intervention Program. 
· Night Out Against Crime, August 2:  Can block off residential streets for neighborhood gatherings. 
· Ernst Park Public Feedback Meeting, August 16, 6 pm, Fremont Library.
· City of Seattle is gathering public comments on projects: Burke-Gilman Missing Link, Pedestrian Master Plan, HALA, and Off-Leash Dog Parks
Presentation:  Living Office Building, 900 N. 34th St. – Weber Thompson Architects

The building will complement the building under construction on the northwest corner of N. 34th and Troll Way.  Plans to meet Living Building Challenge in terms of sustainability, water management, energy, healthy environment, materials.  Will have 7 floors: (1) retail on ground floor, (2) offices, (3) parking, (4-6) offices, and (7) offices with setback. Because of grade, it will have 5 floors above ground on the alley side. 
Some of the businesses in previous buildings on this site will be tenants in new building.  
Comments/discussion from residents from condos north of building:  Concern about impact on alley which is already clogged with trucks and vehicles (access to condo parking is from alley).  The plan is that truck loading for building will be on N. 34th, not the alley.  Only trucks in the alley will be for garbage/recycling. Are 20 parking spaces in building sufficient for number of offices? There is no parking required for a building in this location. Access to bus routes was discussed.  There are plans for a traffic light at N. 34th and Troll Way which should improve traffic flow.  The windows facing the alley and the St. James’ will be small.  Discussion about use of brick or wood on the exterior of the building.  Concerns about reduced sunlight for condos.  Archeology:  There will be an archeologist on site during digging to check for evidence of use prior to European/American settlers. 
Project has Early Design Guidelines meeting on August 8 at Good Shepherd Center.
Mayor’s News on District Councils:  What’s Next?

Mayor Murray signed an Executive Order that the Department of Neighborhoods will no longer staff the District Councils because of concern that the District Councils are not representative of their communities.  The District Council structure was established the last time there was widespread concern about zoning changes and the urban village structure.  Neighborhood plans were to be developed, the Design Review process was established for feedback to the City, etc. District Councils reviewed funding requests from neighborhoods. 
An audit was done in 2009 which documented problems with the system but neither the Executive nor the City Council did anything to address the problems. 
Residents expressed concern that the Community Engagement Commission to be established will be appointed by the City and will result in less grassroots involvement and a more top down approach.  Should keep existing organizations but reach out to more groups rather than sever connections with existing geographic organizations.  Why is it that in order to empower new groups, you have to disempower others? What avenues do neighborhoods have for feedback or input?  Concern is that people feel that things are hopeless because the developers have all the influence.  How does the FNC reach out to people to encourage their engagement?   It was noted that voters recently voted overwhelming to establish City Council Districts.
There was discussion about having city council/staff come to meetings to hear the input from their districts.

It was noted that the Executive Order was a surprise to DON staff.  Although City staff may be getting input from the same small group of people, the audit which gave ideas for broadening input was ignored. 
Suggestion that Council members O’Brien and Johnson be invited to an FNC meeting to discuss this issue.  Could invite Tim Burgess.  There was discussion about writing a letter to Tim Burgess.  

MOTION:  That Toby draft a letter for the board’s review to send to Tim Burgess opposing abandoning the geographic organizations. Norma seconded.  Passed. 

Burke-Gilman Missing Link:
Toby shared information on the four alternative routes for connecting the trail on the east (currently ends at NW 45th St and 11 Ave NW), to the trail on the west (currently ends at NW 54th St. and 30th Ave NW).  The public comment period for the Draft EIS ends on August 1. There was discussion about the pros and cons of the alternatives. 
MOTION:  Toby moved that the FNC send a letter of support for the Shilshole South alternative.  Norma seconded.  The motion passed with two abstentions. 

Seattle / Fremont Greenways – Bob Edmiston, Seattle Neighborhood Greenways 
Bob spoke about submitting a grant request to Tableau for funds to gather and analyze data to determine which intersections need improvement.  There is a device that measures the gap between vehicles.  The data it generates shows if there is enough of a gap to allow sufficient time for people to cross the street safely.   Other neighborhoods have found that having supporting data strengthens their position when requesting improvements. 

A group is going to meet this week to work on the grant application.  The application deadline is July 29.

FNC Grant Policy and Process:

Linda, Jim, and Erik are working on this issue.  Urban Sparks is a possible fiscal sponsor.  They will proceed to develop a draft external document for the process. 

Helen Tapp Memorial Bench, Fremont Avenue – Dennis Bateman
Dennis reported that the owner of the laundromat property on which the bench is located said that keeping the bench clean is a problem. The property is likely to be developed.  The owner suggested that the FNC find a location where it could be placed. There was discussion about contacting the Parks Department. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim presented the following current balances in the FNC’s accounts:
Verity Checking:

$      444.93

46th Street Mural:   $71.39  

Verity Money Market:

   50,181.38




           

PayPal                                            356.59

2016 year-to-date figures for dues/donations total $1,450.54:  $928.54 through PayPal; $522.00 by check. 

Minutes:  Norma moved to approve the June minutes as presented.  Elfriede seconded and the motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned.  The next board meeting will be Monday, August 22, 2016.
